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1 11.00 a.m. - Mass at Vamadapadav

4 10.00 a.m. - Blessing of boys' Hostel building at

Bajjodi

4.00 p.m. - CBE Governing Board Meeting

7 10.30 a.m. - Diaconate at Snehasadan,

The Order of St Camillus

12 5.00 p.m. - Diocesan Finance Committee Meeting

13 9.00 a.m. - Diocesan Pastoal Parishad at Bajjodi

15 5.30 p.m. - Mass, Bikarnakatte, Feast of

Mount Carmel

16 4.00 p.m. - Inauguration of journalism course

at Sandesha

5.00 p.m. - Benediction, Mass at Cloistered

Carmel, Feast of Mt Carmel

17 6.00 p.m. - Board Meeting at SJEC

19 10.30 a.m. - CBE General Body Meeting

20 10-11.00 a.m. - CODP Board Meeting

22-27 - Clergy Retreat

28-29 - Pastoral Visit to Nirkan

31 9.30 a.m. - Milagres College, Ceannaire - 2018

Meeting

Bishop Meets:  5 - People; 10, 18 - Priests and Sisters.

BISHOP’S PROGRAMME, JULY - 2018



154   Inter  Nos01–07–2018

BISHOP’S MESSAGE FOR JULY 2018

On 12 August we will celebrate the Prison Ministry India.

The CBCI organized this ministry.  It works for the prisoners in

India.  There are several volunteers in our Diocese, especially

Carmelite priests, sisters and lay faithful who render their services

to the prisoners who are in the prisons for several years.  We

will pray for them in a special manner on 12 August 2018.  The

volunteers have been regularly visiting the prisons under the

leadership-of the Diocesan Co-ordinator Rev. Prakash D’Cunha

OCD for this ministry.  Our desire is that when prisoners come

out of the prison they should live joyfully a spiritual, moral, social

and financial life in a better way and become better citizens of

India.  In order to achieve this we have to render our services

in the likeness of the Good Shepherd.  Jesus the Good Shepherd

lived for us and not for any earthly gain.  Jesus gave His life

manifesto saying that He has come to give relief to those in

prison.  When we do this ministry let us do it as the ministers of

Jesus.

Many of us do not know the plight of those prisoners.  Our

volunteers visit the prisons irrespective of religion and listen to

their sufferings and help them to get relief from the prison.  We

need your prayer and also financial support from the people of

goodwill.  We need to help them in many ways. Whatever comes

as a donation will be forwarded to PMI, Mangalore/Bangalore.

Rev. Fr Sebastian Vadakumpadan is the National Coordinator of

PMI.  I request you to explain to the faithful about this important

apostolate being done in our Diocese and all over India.

The Prison Ministry India is one of the organizations under

CBCI.  On 12 August will be dedicated to Prison Ministry.  The

message is “You Are Not Alone”.  4,19,623 prisoners are held

inside 1401 prisons of India.  The church wants to enlighten us

about the isolation and loneliness they suffer.  We need many

volunteers to minister to our brothers and sisters in prisons.  It

is our obligation to help them to receive justice in the hands of

the judiciary.  First and foremost let us pray for the people who
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suffer in the prisons.  We priests are the pastors.  We are also

brothers of those who suffer in prisons.  We take Mother Mary

as the model who rushed to her cousin Elizabeth to assist her in

her need.  Let every parent/child/sibling/friend or co-workers

know the effects of the punishment of those in prison. Let their

family know that they are not alone.  We, the church family is

here to walk with them and support them.  May the patron saint

of Prison Ministry India St Maxmilan Kolbe guide us.  Please

sensitize various associations of your parish to understand the

plight of 4,19,623 prisoners inside the prisons in India.

Please announce to the faithful well in advance about the

Prison Ministry India Day on 12 August 2018.  Those who would

like to have the liturgy of the Prison Ministry India is given

below.

I heartily thank you for your prayers and good wishes on

my birth and feast day on 21 June.  Several of you have sent me

greetings.  I gratefully acknowledge them.  I do pray for you and

I request you to pray for me.

I am happy that the Director and his team of Mangala

Jyothi has made all arrangements for the catechism for our children

during this academic year.  He has already trained the teachers

who render their kind services in teaching catechism, a lot of

sacrifices are put in by Catechism teachers.  We thank them and

pray for God’s blessings.  Please make the catechism compulsory

to the children from Std I to XII.  The XI and XII as you know

will have a syllabus by the YCS.  This is the only occasion that

we get for our children to have catechism on Sundays and in

schools if they attend catholic schools.  Please make use of all

teaching aids available at Mangala Jyothi.  A lot of hard work

has gone in for the preparation of teaching aids, books etc.  We

appreciate very much  the good work our catechetical centre is

doing.  I wish you success in he catechism ministry.  May God

bless you and may Mother Mary intercede for you.

+ Aloysius Paul D'Souza

                Bishop of Mangalore
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Separate Liturgy for Prison Ministry Sunday

on 12-8-2018

Collect: Merciful Father, you expect from us to go where lies are

burdened and broken; go where children are washed and deformed,

go amongst the last and the forgotten; go where sorrow shrouds

your light bless us Lord that we may show every persons in the

ministry that is help and there is hope.   Pour your spirit upon us

so that we may get the message out to every corner of our

country through ………

I Reading : Gen. 2:18-23

II Reading : 2 Cor: 4:7-12

Gospel : Luke 24:13-33

Please prepare suitable prayers of the faithful.

Offertory Prayer: Accept the gifts we offer you Oh Lord in

praise and thanksgiving; may your merciful love fill our hearts of

all those who are feeling lonely and bearing the hardship of

loneliness through………..

Communion Rite: Lord we indeed experienced your mercy in

its abundance, for you have refreshed us with your body and

blood.  Help us to love and show compassion to those in prisons

and to all those who seek it.  May your mercy flow from our

hearts and gently heal soul and that are wounded and lonely.

May we all be united one day in the land of the living

through………..

Remember those who are in prison as though you were in prison

with them   Heb: 13:3

Fr Sebastian Vadakumpadan, National Coordinator, Prison Ministry

India.

– Vicar  General
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Clerical Appointments

Rev. Antony George Pinto – Resident Professor at St Joseph’s

Seminary, Jeppu, w.e.f. 01.06.2018.

Rev. Victor D’Souza – Principal, Rosario PU College w.e.f.

11.06.2018.

Rev. Rahul Dexter D’Souza – Asst. Parish Priest, Pakshikere

w.e.f. 11.06.2018.

*****

Clergy Retreat Batch I – A Reminder

The Annual Retreat for Priests, batch I will be held from

July 22 to 27, 2018 at the Pastoral Institute, Bajjodi. It is a

Residential Charismatic Retreat. Most Rev. Lawrence Mukkuzhy,

the Bishop of Belthangady would be the main preacher. Other

Bishops will assist him. The Bishops expect that all should

participate in the retreat actively & fully, and not go out for any

other appointment. Kindly register your names with Rev. Peter

D’Souza, Director of the Pastoral Institute well in advance.

*****

Diocesan Pastoral Parishad

The meeting of the DPP will be held on 13 July 2018 at

9 a.m. at Pastoral Institute, Bajjodi.  The notices are being sent

to the members.  The Vicars Vara are requested to remind the

members of the DPP to attend the meeting.  The agenda is an

important one.   All the senate members are requested to attend

the meeting though they are not the members of it.  Some catholic

leaders will be invited for this meeting.  The speaker is Most

Rev. Dr Francis Serrao, Bishop of Shimoga.

+ Most Rev. Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                                  Bishop of Mangalore
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A CORDIAL INVITE

The Diocese of Mangalore has put up a new hostel for the

under privileged boys at Pastoral Institute campus at Bajjodi.

The inauguration of the building will take place on 4 July 2018 at

10 a.m.  The main donor of the building is V. Rev. Msgr Leslie

Shenoy.  While thanking him for his generosity, we invoke God’s

blessings on him and wish for his further generosity to complete

the remaining works.  We assure him of our prayers.  The

building will be inaugurated by V. Rev. Msgr Leslie Shenoy and

blessed by the Bishop of Mangalore.  All are cordially invited.

+ Most Rev. Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                                  Bishop of Mangalore

ON GOING FORMATION

These days we are sad to hear about the involvement of

the clergy in various abuses against children – girls, women and

boys.  The Holy See has been constantly reminding the hierarchy

as well as faithful to take serious note of it.  It appears that quite

a number of priests and religious are not fully aware of the

consequences of such abuses.  Therefore our Pastoral Institute

has organized an ongoing formation session on 13 and 14 August

2018.  All the Rev. Fathers and the Religious Pastoral clergy

should attend this seminar conducted by a well known Professor

of Jnana Deepa Vidya Peeta of Pune.  Since it is very difficult

to get a competent and learned priest, I wish every priest in our

diocese attends this programme.  The programme will be from

9 a.m.to 4 p.m.  Those who are not able to attend for the first

day could come on second day.  Further details will be given by

the Director, Pastoral Institute.  This information is given well in

advance so that you may not take any other programme on one

of these days.

+ Most Rev. Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                               Bishop of Mangalore
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Please note:

The Diocesan Directory will be sent for printing in the

beginning of July 2018.  Please hurry up with the updated

information if you have not sent it.

– Rev. Denis Prabhu

                                              Vicar General

For Information:

HEALING & DELIVERANCE SEMINAR FOR BISHOPS AND

PRIESTS

The Seminar is mainly to help to rediscover the charism

in us, for deliverance from bondages and for a renewal

commitment to the ideal of complete self-oblation to Christ and

the Church and to deliver others.

OPEN TO PARTICIPANTS FROM ASIA OCEANIA NATIONS

Led by Renowned Preachers:

1) Fr Etienne Veto, Gregorian University, Rome

2) Fr Pierre-Louis, Unbound Ministry, USA

3) Neal Lozano, Unbound Ministry, USA

Date : 11 Feb (10 a.m.) to 14 Feb (4 p.m.) 2019

Venue : Divine Retreat Centre,

Muringoor, Chalakudy,  Kerala

For more details Contact:

The Administrator, National Charismatic Office,

BA-274, Tagore Garden,

NEW DELHI 110 027, Tel: 011 42133305/06

Email: nco@visnl.net

charisindia@gmail.com

– Vicar General

******
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National Youth Commission

Subject: National Youth Sunday 2018

Your Eminence/Grace/Excellency,

Greetings from CCBI National Youth Commission

Pope Francis has chosen “Young people, faith and vocational

discernment” as the theme for the forthcoming synod gathering,

which will be held in October 2018.  In the recently held pre-

synod meeting our Conference was represented by three young

people.  I am glad to inform you that many dioceses and regions

are organizing youth conventions on this theme and some dioceses

have declared this year as ‘Year of Youth’.

National Youth Sunday: It was approved in the 78th Executive

meeting of CCBI to celebrate National Youth Sunday in the month

of August.  National Office has fixed the First Sunday of August

as ‘National Youth Sunday’ for uniformity.  Dioceses are free to

choose any Sunday in the month of August to celebrate ‘Youth

Sunday’.  On this day, all youth of the parish will come together to

celebrate the Eucharist (not  the regular masses in the church, a

special youth mass).  Liturgy will be prepared by the National Office

and sent to you to help you to prepare.  During the youth mass a

collection to be taken and sent to the Diocesan office.

Diocesan office will send it to the National Office.  These

funds will be used to organize Regional ACT (Animators and

Chaplains Training) programmes from the year 2018.

National Youth Sunday will be celebrated on 5 August 2018 this

year.  I request you to send a circular to all the parish priests in

your diocese with this regard.

Please follow the instructions given by the Chairman of

CBCI, National Youth Commission.

+ Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                                  Bishop of Mangalore
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Dear Rev. Fathers,

As you know at Milagres College we have started

professional job oriented courses like B.Sc in Hospitality Science

(Hotel Management) and B.Sc in Food, Nutrition and Dietetics

in addition to regular B.Com Course.

Our B.Sc Hospitality Science program is into its third year.

This is a highly job oriented course. Many popular recruiting

agencies are in constant contact with the college looking for

suitable candidates. We are happy to announce that some of our

final year students would be taking up internships abroad. At our

college  job placements are done through the ministry of external

affairs, Government of India by reputed Hospitality Companies to

the Gulf countries.

A few seats are reserved for Christian students for this

academic year 2018-19. Hence students who have completed

their PUC and those who appear for supplementary can make

use of this golden opportunity.

Kindly make an announcement regarding the above to your

parishioners.

                                       Principal

                             Milagres College, Mangaluru

Milagres College Mangaluru

Thanking you and looking forward to your continuous

cooperation.  For any clarifications/doubts kindly contact the

Executive Secretary of CCBI Youth Commission, Fr Chetan

Machado.

Yours sincerely,

+  Franco Mulakkal

Chairman of CCBI National Youth Commission

Fr Chetan Machado

Executive Secretary, CCBI Youth Commission
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ST JOSEPH ENGINEERING COLLEGE

VAMANJOOR, MANGALURU – 575 028

KARNATAKA MANAGEMENT APTITUDE TEST (KMAT) 2018

 All aspiring students seeking admission under Management quota

to MBA/MCA at St Joseph Engineering College Vamanjoor,

Mangaluru are required to appear for KMAT 2018 entrance

examination.

KMAT has published the date of Aptitude test which will be held

on Sunday, the 22nd of July 2018 and the online registration

ends on Tuesday, the 10th of July 2018.

Following are the key dates and timelines to register and apply

KMAT 2018. Candidates are supposed to adhere to the schedule

of the Registration time lines for KMAT 2018. The process is

simple and is available both in on-line and offline mode. KMAT

2018 Admit Card will be issued online and or registered email id

of the candidate. The candidates are supposed to download the

same and follow the instructions given in the Admit Card.

Date of commencement of online Registration 7th June 2018

Last date to enter online Registration 10th July 2018

Downloading of Admission tickets 17th July 2018

Test Date 22ndJuly 2018

         Step                                    Dates

To register, visit the KMAT Website: www.kmatindia.com

We request all the Parish Priests to give a wide publicity by

making a church announcement.   For further information, please

contact the Admission Office at 0824 2868155 / 106 or 2263753

(4 lines)

  – Rev. Wilfred P. D’Souza

                                        Director - SJEC
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MANGALA JYOTHI

I. PROGRAMMES:

01, July 18 : Catechism Teachers Training - Bondel

05, July 18 : Adult Catechesis-Bethany Provincialate, Vamanjoor

07, July 18 : Liturgical Catechesis - Derebail

08, July 18 : Sunday Catechism Co-ordinators Training - M.J.

09, July 18 : School Catechism Co-ordinators Training - M.J.

13, July 18 : DPP meeting - Bajjodi.

14-17, July 18 : Catechism teachers training - Gulbarga/Bidar

18, July 18 : Regional Catechism text book committee meeting.

22, July 18 : Catechism Teachers training programme - Mogarnad

Deanery, Vittal Parish. 9 am to 1 pm.

22-26, July 18 : Diocesan Clergy Retreat

26-29 July 18 : Parish Retreat - Agrar

II. Announcements: Commission for Catechetics/Bible:

1. Catechism Co-ordinators Training : 8-9, July 2018, 9 am - 3 pm

Registration Fees : Rs. 150/-

We request all the parish priests and H.Ms to send your catechism

co-ordinators for this important meeting and seminar. Please

inform them to get the report (2017-18) of catechetical activities.

The format is given in Mangala Jyothi bulletin December 2017 issue

or refer our website. Our Bishop will be present for the entire

programme on both the days. Therefore please send all the

coordinators without fail.

2. Newly selected catechism teachers training was conducted on 03rd

June 2018. 106 teachers were present. We have instructed them on

the following topics : History of Catechism, CCC and Bible, how to

prepare a catechism class, how to present a catechism lesson

effectively, media in catechesis, and general guidelines. The

certificate is issued for all the participants.

3. Kindly motivate your parishioners to subscribe for Jesuchi Suvartha.

4. We request parish priests and H.Ms (or Co-ordinators) to fill the

required catechism/value education students data by visiting
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www.mangalajyothi.com by 31st July 2018 (Parish Login/School

Login, Parish Login has no password).

5. Deanery Priest co-ordinators are requested to organize all catechism

teachers seminar in consultation with Mangala Jyothi in your

respective deaneries.

III. Commission for Liturgy:

1. Newly selected extra-ordinary ministers training was held on 17th

July 2018. 161 members were present. Please note that the bishop’s

written permission is needed to exercise this ministry. One in three

years the faculty has to be renewed.

2. Parish Priests are requested to supervise the choir very strictly.

Singing of responsorial Psalms for any occasions to be selected

from the lectionary alone. In spite of several reminders some

parishes are not following the norm. If you are not able to sing the

psalm please recite. Only liturgically approved hymns must be used

for the celebration. At present, Somyak Dhinvasuyam book is

liturgically approved and for English - With Joyful Lips is an

approved version.

3. English Responsorial Psalms : The musical notations of the

responsorial psalms of the liturgical years A,B,C, Solemnities,

Feasts, Ritual Mass tuned by Ronald Serrao are available at Mangala

Jyothi.

IV. Books available at Mangala Jyothi:

1. ¸ÁAvÁAZÉå ftÂAiÉÄ xÁªïß (£À«ÃPÀÈvï DªÀÈw)

2. Homilies for Life -Sunday and Feast day homilies (Year ABC)

3. ¥À«vïæ ¸À¨sÉZÉA ¥ÁæxÀð£ï (Prayer of the Church -Konkani Version)

4. UÀªÉÝvï Jvï JPÀÄì¯ïvÁvÉ - ̧ ÀAvÉÆ¸ï D¤ G¯Áè¸ï ¥ÁªÁ-DAiÀiÁÑöå ̧ ÀA¸ÁgÁAvï
¨sÁUÉªÀAvÀàuÁPï D¥ÉÆªÁÚöå «²A ¥Á¥Á ¥sÁæ¤ì¸Áa D¥ÉÆ¸ÁÛ°Pï ²PÉÆªïÚ.

5. NLT Bible (New Living Translation) - Rs. 300/- (20% discount)

6. ESV Bible (English Standard Version for Liturgical use) - Rs. 350/-

7. Konkani Bible with Leather bound - Rs. 625/- (useful for giving

presentation)

8. Children Bible English & Kannada
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DON’T’SDO’S

V.  LITURGICAL GUIDELINES - PART II : (Extract from CCBI

Directives) (continued from previous issue)

Director,  Mangala Jyothi

(to be continued...)

52 DANCE

Dances of a cultural and

sacred nature are permitted

only:

a) At the Entrance

b) At the Offertory BUT

they must be processional

dances leading the

clebrants to the Altar for

the Entrance and leading

the gifts for the offertory

Do not have a dance as a

performance especially in the

sanctuary

53 USE OF PROJECTORS

The location of (LCD)

projectors should be such

that they do not distract

from the celebration. The

location of the screens

should not draw the

attention of the

congregation from the

sanctuary. The projections

should be used sparingly

and using proper software

technology so that the

projections run smoothly.

The readings of the liturgy and the

Presidential Prayers should never

be projected on to screens. People

must listen and their attention

should be to the ambo. Similarly

during the more sacred moments

like at the Eucharistic Prayer, there

should not be projections, except,

perhaps, for providing the text of

the acclamation and then just at

that moment only.

There should not be projection of

any pictures - still or moving during

the celebration. It can lead the

attention away from the centre of

celebration towards the projected

visual rathen than to the Mystery

upon the altar



166   Inter  Nos01–07–2018

01.07.2018 ..… Youth Empowerment Training to students of

8th,  9th and 10th Standard in CODP-ISD

03.07.2018 ..… Training on Rights Based Approach at

Moodbidri & Talapady

10.07.2018 ..… Sahajeevana Okkoota meet in CODP-ISD

14.07.2018 ..… Training on Rights Based Approach at

Seethangoli & Bakrebail

16.07.2018 ..… Inauguration of 62nd EDC batch in RUSEMP,

Pakshikere

17.07.2018 .… - Awareness on “Arogya Karnataka”

health scheme & Sharing session on Best

Practices in CODP-ISD

- Bandhavya Governing Board/Partners’

Meet in CODP-ISD

20.07.2018 ..… - ISD Trust meet in CODP-ISD

- CODP Governing Board & General

Body meet in CODP-ISD

21.07.2018 ..… - Jeevan Raksha Okkoota meet in CODP-

ISD

- Training on Consumer Rights at Kalthur

24.07.2018 ..… Training on Leadership at Bela

28.07.2018 ..… Training on Strengthening of Mahasanghas at

Bajpe, Kannatipara & Kayyar

31.07.2018 ..… Training on Human Rights at Kotekar

PROGRAMMES OF CODP-ISD
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Programmes planned for the month of July 2018

1) Awareness programmes on Govt welfare schemes to

Construction Workers

2) Interviews and Loan amount disbursal under Educare project

in CODP-ISD

           – Director, CODP

Birthday

V. Rev. Gerald D’Souza - 27.07.1958 (60)

Ad Multos Annos

+ Bishop

******
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RIP

l Mr Felix Lobo (59) F/o Rev. Flavian Rajkiran Lobo

Asst. Parish Priest, Cathedral on 21.06.2018 in Thodambila.


